Letter from the Cabinet of Commisioner Wallström



EUROPEAN COMMISSION

Cabinet of Margot WALLSTRÖM

Member of Cabinet

Brussels, 07 August 2001 HA/cf A(01) 9865 D(01)1651

John Vijgen Secretary International HCH & Pesticides Forum Elmevej 14 DK - 2840 Holte

Dear Mr. Vijgen,

Let me thank you on behalf of Commissioner Wallström for sending us the reports of the 6th International HCH & Pesticides Forum, and congratulate you for the success of this event, which the Commission is glad to have supported.

These reports are issued at a very opportune moment, as the Community has recently signed the Stockholm Convention, reflecting its deep concern to eliminate persistent pollutants from the environment.

The Commission is committed to supporting and promoting the environmentally sound disposal of the existing stocks of obsolete pesticides, which constitute a serious danger to the environment.

Within the limits of our means, the disposal of such hazardous waste, as of any hazardous waste for that matter, can be eligible to compete for technical and financial assistance in the framework of the current EU-funding channels, such as the LIFE programme and ISPA.

We wish you the best of luck for subsequent editions of the International HCH & Pesticides Forum in the years to come.

Yours sincerely,

SIGNED Henning Arp

Rue de la Loi 200, B-1049 Bruxelles / Wetstraat 200, B-1049 Brussel - Belgium. Telephone: (32-2)299 11 11.

Office: BU5 - 4/21. Telephone: direct line (32-2)2963876. Fax: (32-2)2981899.

Email: henning.arp@cec.eu.int